
1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volume 38 • No. 5 • December 2015 

  
 
In this issue: 
• President’s Message 

• Legislative Affairs 

• Techie Talk 

• MCA Fall Institute 
 

MCA 

Platinum Sponsors 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
President’s Message 
Michelle Smith 
2015 MCA President 
 

Dear MCA Members –  

 

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank each and every 

volunteer committee chair and committee member.  It is all 

of you that make MCA successful for the rest of us!  I have 

thoroughly enjoyed the year serving this great organization 

as your President.  I learn so much from this group and have 

met so many wonderful Correctional friends.  Over the year 

each committee dedicated themselves to strengthen the 

organization by recruiting new members, offering 

outstanding training opportunities, having our voice heard 

at the Capital, researching technology and preparing our 

youth to one day serve on these committees, plus so much 

more.  You are all awesome!! 

 

This is a time of year to reflect on all that we accomplished, 

push ourselves into the New Year with challenges that still 

need attention and set goals that will drive us into the 

future.   

 

I have been a member of MCA for over twenty five years 

and look forward to many more!! 

 

Wishing everyone the best during the holidays and the New 

Year! 

 

Michelle Smith 

President 

MCA 2015 
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2015 MCA Board of Directors 

 
President 
Michelle Smith, Chair 
michelle.smith@state.mn.us 
  
President Elect 
Steve King 
stevek@co.mower.mn.us 
 
Vice President  
Marc Bloomquist 
marc.bloomquist@state.mn.us  
  
Secretary 
Sara Eischens 
sarah.eischens@state.mn.us  
 
Treasurer  
Jennifer Guse 
Jennifer.Guse@blueearthcountymn.gov 
  
Past President/Awards Committee 
Monique Drier 
mdrier@ci.brooklyn-center.mn.us 
  
Education & Training Committee 
Sarah Eischens, Co-Chair 
sarah.eischens@state.mn.us               
Nancy Johnson, Co-Chair 
nancy.johnson@state.mn.us               
  
Fall Institute Committee 
Shannon Fette, Co-Chair 
shannon.fette@co.ramsey.mn.us     
Amy Moeckel, Co-Chair 
amy.moeckel@co.ramsey.mn.us     
  
Juvenile Justice Committee 
Travis Gransee, Chair 
gransee.travis@co.olmsted.mn.us 
  
Legislative/Adult Justice Committee 
Mark Bliven, Chair 
mark.bliven@state.mn.us 
  
Legislative Liaison  
Calvin Saari 
SISUwithSAARI@aol.com 
  
Membership Committee 
Dan Kempf, Co-Chair   
dan.kempf@co.hennepin.mn.us                 

  
Nomination Committee  
Laura Anderson 
laura.a.anderson@state.mn.us     
  
Student Services Committee 
Lori Korts, Chair 
lori.korts@state.mn.us 
  
Technology Committee 
David Heath, Chair 
heathd@stlouiscountymn.gov 
  
Administrative Manager 
Debbie Beltz 
mca-mn@hotmail.com 

 
Legislative Affairs 

CAL SAARI 

MCA Legislative Liaison 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
As I prepare this report to you regarding legislative affairs, we 
enter the Holiday Season, so please accept Holiday Greetings 
from my family to yours! May you all have a joyous and peaceful 
Christmas with time for rest and relaxation with your loved ones! 
 
2015 and again in 2016, we'll experience an extremely unusual 
environment in the State Legislature.  The building renovations 
and new construction around the Capitol and legislative offices 
has definitely put a damper on the way we're accustomed to 
doing business.  The 2016 Session doesn't officially open until 
the first week in March, although it is expected that a lot of 
Committee hearings will be conducted between now and the 
start.  Several legislators have resigned from their elected 
positions during the past few months so we'll have new 
legislators to meet, in addition to our plan to again reach out to 
all the members of the Public Safety and Judiciary Committees 
with our new 2016 legislative agenda.  This agenda is being 
presented to the MCA Board of Directors on December 10th for 
approval and will establish our priorities for the Session.   
  
Frankly, I don't expect a lot to be accomplished this year with the 
real short Session, its total lack of space this year for meetings 
and hearings in order to get feedback from constituents, and the 
fact that it's another election year coming up right after 
adjournment for 2016.  This doesn't allow for much time 
Committee Chairs to move many proposals through the 
process.  And finally, don't expect any progress on any proposal 
that may be in any way controversial, to get any serious 
attention.  With every legislator facing re-election, they'll want to 
minimize any controversy unless it is part of a major party 
platform. 
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There are a couple of items that have been receiving significant press these past few 
weeks.  Last week it was announced that there appears to be a budget surplus of $ 1.87 
billion, which is good news for the Minnesota economy, and under normal circumstances 
would be a real boost for new legislative initiatives.  We must remember however, that 
about half of that surplus is owed to previously dedicated funds,  and it is expected that 
the new revenues are going to spiral downward with a declining work production.  A 
specific example is obvious in Northern Minnesota on the Iron Range where three of the 
six major iron ore Companies are in shutdown because of the glut of foreign steel being 
allowed in the United States.  These shutdowns not only have an enormous impact on 
the Iron Range, but will result in an estimated $ 400 m. loss in tax revenues during 
2016.  Nevertheless, there is reason for optimism and it is so positive for the Legislature 
to start without facing another serious deficit before they even begin their deliberations. 
 
The other newsworthy item revolves around the Court orders of Federal Judge Donovan 
Frank, pertaining to the state's Sex Offender Programming.  As you know, the all the 
State officials are appealing the Judge's position, but if the Judge prevails, there will be 
an enormous cost to address the issue.  So this is where I think we'll see a lot of 
legislative effort in this short Session. 
  
As we begin the New Year, I will do everything we can to advocate for our legislative 
agenda, and at this point at least, we intend to prioritize work on the juvenile justice 
package several of our organizations promoted last year, hoping we can convince 
legislative leaders that these proposals are progressive and best correctional practice 
initiatives.  We'll also join our partners again in an effort to get the Voting Restoration bill 
passed and t the Governor's desk. 
  
Advocating for our organization at the Legislature is a very fluid business from week to 
week and priorities often suddenly change.  I also believe that it's never too late to start 
work on new initiatives so we encourage all our members to keep in touch with me or 
any of the members of the MCA Legislative Committee with your suggestions or 
recommendations.  I commit to you that I will make every effort to keep our membership 
appraised of new developments as the Session progresses.  Again, Happy Holidays!  I'd 
love to hear from you! 

 

Calvin Saari 
Legislative Liaison 
Minnesota Corrections Association  
sisuwithsaari@aol.com 
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Drones – No Fly Zones  

 
By David Heath - Technical Committee Chair  
  

As aerial drones become more common in society we are hearing about them more 
often in the news.  Most of us have probably heard stories about the creeping neighbor 
who flies a drone into someone’s backyard to spy on them. There has been much talk 
about who owns the airspace over a piece of property, and what can be done about it. 

Well, one alternative to shooting it down, which is many people’s initial thought, there 
now is a less violent alternative that might work.  That would be to register the air space 
over your property at https://www.noflyzone.org/ 

This is a site which quite a few drone manufacturers are starting to recognize as a 
solution to the problem.  You register your address at the site and they input the GPS 
coordinates of your address. Then the GPS database is shared with all drone and 
software companies that are onboard with this website.  They will down load the 
database into their drone code, basically creating sort of an invisible fence around your 
property, so their drones can’t enter those GPS coordinates. 

In theory, this might work, however, some of the biggest drone companies in America 
are not on board yet.   Essentially, the people behind No Fly Zone hope to make money 
on their database and offer premium services to customers.  For example, if you want 
certain types of drone deliveries to your house they would open it up for a fee.  Currently, 
basic registration on the site is free. 

Here are some frequently asked questions from the website which explains the potential 
future of this company and where this may all be heading. 

https://www.noflyzone.org/faq 

I’m not certain if this business will “take off” so to speak, however, it is an interesting 
concept to a looming privacy problem.  Right now, many drones have No Fly Zone 
database technology built in for Airports and other Government facilities.  

Success of a business offering private protected air space will depend on how popular 
drones actually become.  In big cities, if suddenly drones are everywhere, it could get 
very annoying as they hover over fenced back yards and private property.  I don’t think 
anyone wants an unknown camera on them in their backyard.   As to actually registering 
at the website, I did not find any bad press in doing so.  

I ran this by the MCA Technology Committee for more input.  The consensus among our 
group was that it is safe to register.  The biggest downside is that some of the biggest 
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drone manufacturers are not on board yet.   So think of this as something that might 
reduce future drone traffic, but will never eliminate it.  There will always be ways for 
people to manipulate drones to get around the GPS Coordinates or drone companies 
that never sign up. 

Good luck if you ever encounter any privacy issues in your own personal airspace.  How 
much we will really need registration remains to be seen.  If they get cheap enough 
where almost every household owns a drone, registration might be needed.  Think of 
what happened with the propagation of cell phones, computers, and TVs over the years.   

If suddenly a drone becomes every kid’s favorite toy, we might have a problem 
Houston…   

No doubt somebody will figure out effective control methods and get rich off it.  Probably 
some techno kid out there tinkering with a drone for fun will discover some simple 
solution nobody else even considered.  That’s how these perplexing technical problems 
are solved sometimes….   

 

MCA Fall Training Institute 

Jason Mereness 
Jeffrey Hilliard 
Fall Institute Resource Fair Sub-Committee Co-Chairs 
 

On behalf of the Minnesota Corrections Association and the Fall Training Institute 
Committee, we want to thank all the exhibitors for attending the Fall Training Institute 
and Resource Fair at the Verizon Wireless Center. We also want to thank the exhibitors 
sponsoring the Fall Training Institute and providing hospitality at the Hospitality Event at 
the City Center Hotel. 
 
Also a special thanks to conference sponsors: 
180 Degrees, Inc. – Award Ceremony Social Hour/Past President’s Breakfast Sponsor 
MINNCOR – Program Printing 
MN Adult & Teen Challenge – Registration Bags 
RSEDEN/RSI LABORATORIES – Lanyards 
 
Sincerely, 
Jason Mereness & Jeffrey Hilliard 
Resource Fair Sub-Committee Co-Chairs  
 
 

2015 Resource Fair Vendors 

Organization Representative's Name 

180 Degrees Inc. Dan Pfarr 

180 Degrees Inc. Nuwoe Cooper 

ALCOLOCK MN Tim Cushing 
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Alpha Human Services Doug Williams 

Alpha Human Services Jerry Kaplan 

Argosy University, Twin Cities Carolyn Larson 

Arrowhead Regional Corrections Kelly Hartlieb 

BI Incorporated Dave Young 

BI Incorporated Laurent LePoutre 

Bureau of Criminal Apprehension Carla Duellman 

Bureau of Criminal Apprehension Gary Kalstabakken 

Bureau of Prisons Brent Watson 

Bureau of Prisons Deanna Hiller 

Community Compliance Monitoring Services Chris Rogers 

Community Compliance Monitoring Services Jeremy Steele 

Concordia University - Saint Paul Mike Conner 

Crossing HOME Beth Leaf 

Crossing HOME John Henderson 

Duluth Bethel Allen Gibbons 

Duluth Bethel Lisa Rindal 

Fernbrook Family Center Brittanie Schafer 

Fernbrook Family Center Liz Jones 

GTL - Glotbal Tel*Link Bob Parnell 

GTL - Glotbal Tel*Link Bryan Moses 

Hennepin County Demetrius Brooks 

Hennepin County Susan Hang 

Hoffman Security Solutions, Inc. Nick Hoffman 

Intoxalock Juvenio Palma 

KidsPeace Mesabi Academy David Bevacqua 

Law Enforcement Opportunities (LEO) Shelly Orlando 

Law Enforcement Opportunities (LEO) Tracy Vogt 

Leo A. Hoffmann Center, Inc. Gene Taylor 

Leo A. Hoffmann Center, Inc. Sandy Goodman 

Leo A. Hoffmann Center, Inc. Tessa Friday 

MACPO Nicole Kalow 

MACPO Rachel Miller 

MCF-Red Wing Doug Latuseck 

MCF-Red Wing Kathy Halvorson 

Midwest Monitoring & Surveillance Andrew Rogers 
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Midwest Monitoring & Surveillance Char Wilson 

Mille Lacs Academy Dennis Carter 

MINNCOR Industries Jody Landsberger 

MINNCOR Industries Mark Thompson 

Minncor Industries EMPLOY Program Gary Biedler 

Minncor Industries EMPLOY Program Joann Brown 

Minneapolis Police Department David Burbank 

Minnesota Adult & Teen Challenge Jenna McMillan 

Minnesota Adult & Teen Challenge Jim Mackin 

Minnesota Department of Corrections Amanda Tuthill 

Minnesota Department of Corrections Jesse Mowers 

Minnesota Monitoring, Inc. Jacob Grenstiener 

Minnesota Monitoring, Inc. Karen Altman 

MN Department of Corrections Marcie Koetke 

MN Department of Corrections Ruth Stadheim 

MN Department of Corrections - Reentry Chris Busche 

MN Department of Corrections - Reentry Kelley Heifort 

New Beginnings Minnesota Char Gilchrist 

New Beginnings Minnesota Tracy Jerzak 

Nexus Joe Rubado 

Nexus Loren Nerison 

North Homes Inc. Jamie Janezich 

Northstar Problem Gambling Alliance Mike Downey 

PORT of Crow Wing County, Inc. Kirsten McKee 

PORT of Crow Wing County, Inc. Rachel Washington 

Prairie Lakes Youth Programs Brad Bengston 

Prairie Lakes Youth Programs Julie Bush 

Premier Biotech, Inc. Casey Michalik 

Premier Biotech, Inc. Tucker Williams 

PRIDE Institute Kevin Akerson 

Prison Fellowship/InnerChange Freedom 

Initiative 

Holly Wicklund 

Prison Fellowship/InnerChange Freedom 

Initiative 

Tom Lundquist 

Rasmussen College Ashley Eimer 

Rasmussen College Bob Sutter 

Rasmussen College Lisa Campbell 

Restoration Counseling & Community Services Colleen Keitzer 

Restoration Counseling & Community Services Valerie Bashiri 
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RS EDEN Corey Sentieri 

RS EDEN Jennifer Gast 

RSI LABORATORIES Amy Cushing 

RSI LABORATORIES Dan Lassonde 

Sequel Youth and Family Services Angie Van Winkle 

Sequel Youth and Family Services Chad Shellmyer 

Smart Start MN Art Putz 

Smart Start MN Ed Cohen 

The Refuge Network ~ a Program of Family 

Pathways 

Dean Paulson 

The Refuge Network ~ a Program of Family 

Pathways 

Dustin Anderson 

The Salvation Army Charles Berry 

The Salvation Army John Hulteen 

U.S. Customs and Border Protections Abby Hair 

U.S. Customs and Border Protections Lee Takaki 

University of Minnesota Aimee Petitt 

University of Minnesota John Henderson 

Village Ranch Inc. Bill Salmela 

Village Ranch Inc. Jake Nelson 

Volunteers of America-Minnesota Lisa Daly 

Volunteers of America-Minnesota Terrence Smith-Breedlove 

Wellcome Manor Family Services Scott Vaske 

WINGS John Forsythe 

Woodland Hills Ami Rose 

Woodland Hills Mary Steiner 

Woodland Hills Michelle Nelson 

 
 

 

2016 MCA Annual Training Institute 
Grand View Lodge 

October 26-28, 2016 
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About the MCA FORUM 

FORUM is published six times a year by the Minnesota Corrections Association, a nonprofit professional association 

incorporated in Minnesota. Articles submitted by our membership  

do not express the views of MCA or the board of directors. 

 

Articles may be submitted to the 2016 FORUM editor Connie Hartwig connie.hartwig@state.mn.us 

Articles should not be of the nature of a commercial solicitation of products or services; rather, they should be 

informative on topics of interest to MCA membership at large. 

 
Minnesota Corrections Association 

PO Box 261 • Wyoming, MN 55092-0261 

651-462-8320 • mca-mn@hotmail.com • www.mn-ca.org 


